Lakeside Area Service Minutes: 2/2/25

Committee

- Chair: Jess, present: jessalynseven@gmail.com
- Vice-Chair: Andi, present: <u>drewcunningham12342@gmail.com</u>
- Secretary, James K, present: jkrstich@gmail.com
- Treasurer, Derrick, present: dbrydson08@gmail.com
- Literature, Marcus, present: marcus82off@gmail.com
- Activities, Brittni, present: brittnimm888@hotmail.com
- Webmaster, Brittney, present: Brittney pine@yahoo.com
- H&I, Joe, present: email?

Groups

- Kleansville: Justin, present: justingleed@gmail.com
- Re?use to Use: Mark, present: masmith@allwest.net
- Key & Hug: Jerry geraldyoder37@yahoo.com
- Finally Connected: Olive oliviasowers5@gmail.com
- New Connections: Arron dmoore 623@gmail.com
- Possi Talk: Not reporting
- Coffee and Recovery: Tahna tahnarooe@gmail.com
- TGIF: Megan sethbaldwin2011@gmail.com
- SOS: Mike love2hunt.bybee@gmail.com
- Spiritual Solutions: Eddie eddie. 2 sandoval @gmail.com

Reports

- 1. Group Reports: see attached written reports
- 2. Chair: No Report
- 3. Vice Chair: No Report
- 4. RCM: No report.
 - a. Cody P / Brittni K: CAR presentation completed. 12 motions need to be voted on by Home Groups, go online and vote be@pre February 16th, 2025. Go to UtahNA.org. Amendments to the motions are due February 8th. Mostly motions dealing with procedural issues around moving to a 3-year cycle, @pr

two cycles. Every homegroup gets one vote. Timing for this conference is short so we apologize for the quick turn around.

- 5. PR / H&I: Andi, see written report. Elevations not happening, Uintah County Complex, Davis County Jail, three new people approved, new slot in lobby, will be filled with IPs. Diamond Detox most weeks it's covered, and attendance is sporadic.
- 6. Activities, Brittni K: Met today, ³bur new members. Dodgeball, square dancing, band bingo, etc. Bingo February 7th, a²ter the meeting. March 22, 2025, Soup and Hoop with Campvention. April Square Dancing, date TBD. Requests \$150 more.
- 7. Webmaster Brittney P: Website is going well, some updated @orthcoming, RTU Birthday Party. TGIF will be having a speaker. Spotlight meeting: Spiritual Solutions
- 8. Literature, Marcus: No order last month. Will need to make an order this month. Marcus is looking to step down considering his clean time. Willing to stay and doesn't want the position to go unfilled.
- 9. Treasurer Derrick, see report for amounts. Phoneline went up in cost to \$25/month, other bills remained the same. See report for Lit and Activates balance.
- 10. Adhoc Guidelines James: Nothing to report this month. Guidelines will meet Saturday February 22, 2025, 4:00pm.
- 11. Adhoc Storage Inventory / GSR books: Brittni K, nothing to report. Will meet February 12th, 2025.

New Business:

- Women's Retreat Motion to share Lakeside Storage Unit. Discussion around unit
 not being large enough to add more items. Moving to a new unit might cause us to
 move to non-climate control unit which does not work with our current literature
 process.
 - a. Voted: 0 3 or / 9 opposed / 0 abstained
- 2. Secretary Nomination: James K by Andi.

- 3. Literature Nominations: None at this time.
 - a. Discussion around keeping Marcus as Literature. Is willing to have a saæguard around the debit card or some time. Possibly take this decision to waive clean time back to the groups. Some experience is that people who are new relied on service positions in their early recovery. Area to check in with Literature each month to see how things are going. Please reach out to Marcus on a personal basis.
 - b. Motion to vote now or send back to home groups:
 - i. 8 2 or / 1 against / 0 abstained
 - c. Motion to waive clean time:
 - i. 7 2 or / 1 against / 0 abstained
 - d. Secretary to place order for Literature as needed:
 - i. 9 2 or / 0 against / 0 abstained
 - e. Tahna is willing to be a co-chair for Literature. Qualified for position
 - i. vote: 8 or / 0 against / 0 opposed. Wants to keep GSR, so only willing to be co-chair.
- 4. Secretary James:
 - a. 9 3 or / 0 against / 0 abstained
- 5. Spotlight meeting for February: Spiritual Solutions
- 6. Announcement Review:
 - a. Update Spolight meeting
 - b. Update Activities meeting 4:15pm
 - c. Keep announcements within 90 days
- 7. Working balance: \$150 to Activities, remainder to be held for March bills including:
 - a. Wix Domain \$48
 - b. PO Box \$180

End o2minutes.

Group Report

TGIF

Monthly

Attendance 172

New Comers 6

Collections \$147

Area Donation \$14

Lakeside ASC

O NEW GROUPS

O NPOSSITALK

O KLEANSVILLE

O TGIF O FINALLY CONNECTED O SOS O NEW CONNECTIONS O SPIRITUAL SOLUTIONS	
O CHAIR O RCM O WEB SERVANT O AD HOC O VICE CHAIR O PR/H&I O LITERATURE O O SECRETARY O ACTIVITIES O TREASURER	
ITINERARY	
O OPEN MEETING - SERENITY PRAYER O CALL FOR MOTIONS, DISCUSSION TOPICS O WORKSHOP OR STUDY POINT O BREAK O SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS O ELECTIONS O NEW BUSINESS O MEETING CLOSE O ROLL CALL & INTRODUCTIONS O PRIOR MEETING MINUTES O DEAL CALL & INTRODUCTIONS O PRIOR MEETING MINUTES O ANNOUNCEMENT REVIEW O ANNOUNCEMENT REVIEW	
WORKING LIT ORDER \$	
Not sure # 100 donation to Aven Marcus will give Fits on thousday someone will vening 21 - gave 19 at our meeting in cash. Monthly affend NOT SURE	
Meeting is Awesene Rent NOT Sc	IRE
the New Comer 2-32 the an amazing meeting	
50 glad to be a part of	
1st Marth GSR 12 Tahinaca	

Lakeside ASC AGENDA

O KLEANSVILLE O REFUSE TO USE	O NPOSSITALK O COFFEE & RECOVER O TGIF	O NEW GROUPS RY O O
O FINALLY CONNECTED O NEW CONNECTIONS	O SOS O SPIRITUAL SOLUTIO	O ONS ()
O CHAIR O RCM O VICE CHAIR O PR/H& O SECRETARY O ACTIVI	- 9	O AD HOC O O
ald a	ITINERARY 3	
O OPEN MEETING - SERE O CALL FOR MOTIONS, D O WORKSHOP OR STUDY O BREAK O SUBCOMMITTEE REPO O ELECTIONS O NEW BUSINESS O MEETING CLOSE	ISCUSSION TOPICS O POINT O RTS O	ROLL CALL & INTRODUCTIONS PRIOR MEETING MINUTES GSR REPORTS EXECUTIVE REPORT OPEN DISCUSSION OLD BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENT REVIEW
Spiritual Solution	*	RDER \$
Attendance 11	7	
Dewiomers s		
Income \$ 2	7	
pent \$30 Nothing to Long	10 1000	
John J. J. J. C.	te to area	
	- Elo	

	Group Name Surrender on	Saturday	Date Feb 2
	MONTHLY Attendance Newcomers	J	
	<u></u>	\$ <u>54</u>	
	Supplies	\$	
	Rent	\$ <u>40</u>	
,	Literature Order	\$	
	Area Donation	\$ 3 4	
	Report Small Meeting	5 But Makin	g it through
22	I hanks For Leting Me	: Serve	500004000000000000000000000000000000000
		·	
		٠	
		Report given b	y MATABOLE

	Group Name Surrender on	Saturday	Date 1-5-25
	MONTHLY Attendance	į.	
	Newcomers 3		
	Collections	s 80	
	Supplies	\$	
	Rent	s 40	•
,	Literature Order	\$	
	Area Donation	\$ 40	
		ii.	
	Report Head count a	Little Lower	than expected
	Working on Differe	ent Methods to	get More attendance
	Thanks For Let		
	*.		
1		Report given	by All Fills
		port Breen	

Group Name New Conne	ections	Date_ 1-2-25
MONTHLY Attendance	•	
Newcomers		
Collections	\$ 92.00	
Supplies	\$	
Rent	\$ 20.00	
Literature Order	\$ 22.00	
Area Donation	\$ 50	
Report Meeting attendance	ec has increa	sed. We have
had Steady Damerd	recoury allno	lance. Thank
you for allowing	me to ser	e and to be
Of Service.		
	Report give	nby Arran M.

Group Name tinally	DUNGGLED	Date <u>₹₽Ю</u>	and, 2026
MONTHLY Attendance <u>M-IM</u>		el .	
Newcomers\			
Collections	\$ 217		
Supplies	\$		
Rent	\$ 30	v.	
Literature Order	\$ 88.90		
Area Donation	\$ 98.10	v.	
Report Meetings have	been oction	ve have el	ections
for meeting opene	rs a ac tu	esday. We	do have
)	<u> </u>	ac meeting	011
	per jaga	go weening	, all
Office positions re	main the "		time-
3 biethdays			
	1	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
	Report	given by	

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous Group Report

Group Name Klenns	ville	Date <u>02-02-2025</u>	
MONTHLY			
Attendance	124		
Newcomers	9		
Collections	\$		
Rent	\$		
Literature Order	\$92		
Area Donation	\$		
Report			
Thank you to all the people who came to support us in January!			
We sow an overall increase in our attendance by 11 people. We are still			
rending through the basic text.			

Report given by Justin G

138 52 138 56

Report given by_____

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous Group Report

Group Name <u>Ley</u>	Jog & Hug Date 01-02-25
MONTHLY	
Attendance	49
Newcomers	<u>-</u> 4
Collections	\$ 140.00
Rent	\$ 30,00
Literature Order	\$ 56.20
Area Donation	\$ 54.00
Report	
Date	so are Soing Well, Had Degle Cering
_ in Will a &	of Oken tire, really good to see
	Theory of Necous is strong

Lakeside Unity Area Narcotics Anonymous

GROUP REPORT

Group Name Refuse to Use Group	p, Evanston	_Date	02/05/2025
MONTHLY			
Attendance <u>168</u>	(Attendance between 3	– 18 for 2	3 meetings)
Newcomers 2			
Collections	\$ 411.37		
Activities	\$ 100.00		
Rent	\$ 70.00		
Pizza	\$ 50.00		
Lit and Supplies	<u>\$ 185.88</u>		
Travel	\$ 0.00		
Area Donation	\$ 0.00		
Regional Donation	\$ 0.00		
World Donation	\$ 156.37		
PO Box Rent	\$ 0.00		
Website	\$ 0.00_		

Report: Our meeting attendance has decreased quite a bit; along with our 7th Tradition. We do not have an Area donation at this time. We are planning a Valentines party February 15th.

Report Given By: Mark S. GSR for the RTU_

PR/H&I Meeting

2/2/25

Meeting opened by Joe S. @3:45pm.

Prayer: Serenity Prayer

Attendance:

- 1. Chair Joe S. -Present
- 2. Vice Chair (None)- Open position
- 3. Elevations Coordinator (Jerry)- Present
- 5. Secretary and CM (Sid)- Present
- 6. Jail Coordinator (Chelsye Webster)- Not Present
- 7. Caleb CM (Diamond Detox) Not Present
- 10. James K. CM- Not Present
- 11. Olive Sowers CM- Present
- 12. Andi Cunningham CM- Present
- 13. Brittney P. CM- Present
- 14. Codey P. CM- Present

Interested members

Guidelines: Updated and approved as of 11/1/2020. No changes needed at this time.

Elevations

Jerry- Nothing to report this month, no one wanted a meeting.

Uinta County Complex

Codey P. Had 2 females participated and 1 male. Working on getting more people involved, going in once a month to hold meetings.

Davis County Jail

O shit sorry we ghave 3 more people approved we also have a new slot in the lobby of the jail, we will add the new approvals to the schedule on tuesday.

Diamond Detox

No report.

Can we find out what NA literature the jail has and doesn't have on the jail tablets? Stephanie is helping to get literature on the tablets. Chelsye emailed Stephanie and is awaiting a reply.

Panel coordinators need to bring up meeting etiquette for members going into facilities and knowing how to give a clear message of NA. Have members sign a Do and Don't list for accountability.

Open discussion: We need to get access to more meeting schedules.

New Business:

Farmers market, tabled discussion, cody w single point of contact, he has a popup tent,

3/2/25 is the next meeting, 3:45 PM at DBH Sid motions to close meeting Closed at 3:54pm..
ILS, Sid T., PR Secretary